

Parks and Recreation Department

Coastal Region Office 12735 NW Pacific Coast Hwy Seal Rock, OR 97376-9632 (541) 563-8500 www.oregonstateparks.org



October 15, 2020

Facebook c/o Kathy Rushmore, Environmental Manager 1601 Willow Rd. Menlo Park, CA 94025-1452

Sent Vis U.S.Mail and Email

RE: Time Extension for ERM Addendum

Dear Kathy,

The Oregon Parks and Recreation Department (OPRD) has received your email request dated October 14th for a time extension to the OPRD deadline of October 16th, 2020, for the submission of an addendum to the ERM Independent Hazard Analysis. Your request is for the time extension until October 21st, 2020, and the stated reason for the time extension request is to ensure that there is sufficient time for the ERM supplemental response to be peer reviewed by Geosyntec.

OPRD appreciates your efforts to adequately address our concerns as previously identified in my October 1st letter, and the peer review by Geosyntec will be essential in that effort. Because your request will not result in a significant delay in providing the requested information, OPRD agrees to grant a time extension with a new deadline of October 21st, 2020. I look forward to seeing the addendum next week after the peer review has been completed.

As always, please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns regarding the matter.

Sincerely,

Jay Sennewald

Ocean Shores Coordinator

Copy: Trevor Taylor, OPRD

Chris Havel, OPRD Steve Shipsey, DOJ Blake Helm, DSL Steve Mrazik, DEQ Nina DeConcini, DEQ